St Mary’s Catholic Primary School

Summer Newsletter

Year 2 

Dear Parents,
Welcome back to the Summer term. I hope you all had a lovely Easter break with the children and are refreshed and ready for the summer term! 
Homework
Homework will continue to be given out on Thursdays and will need to be returned to school for marking on Monday. We ask that you encourage your child to take responsibility for their homework and folder by ensuring they are returned on time each week. Children will be tested weekly on their spellings and therefore it would be helpful if you could help your child to practise reading and writing the words they are given each week. All children are also asked to continue to practise their two-, five- and ten-times tables as these too will be tested regularly. 
Reading

Please ensure that your child brings their reading book into class every day and please read regularly with your child at home. We expect to see at least 5 signatures when we check the books each Monday. Remember to ask your child questions about the text they read as this will help them to improve their comprehension skills. Please note that reading records must be signed by an adult to show that the child has read at home. 
P.E.

PE will take place on each Monday and Friday with a specialist PE coach this term. We ask the children to come to school on our designated PE day, dressed in their full, correct PE kit. This means your child will need to have the school tracksuit bottom or shorts and sweatshirt with our school logo, under which they are expected to wear their white St Mary’s PE top. Children should wear their normal black school shoes and bring their plimsols in their small PE bags to change into. Please ensure that your children have the correct PE kit and that each item of clothing is clearly labelled with your child’s name. It is especially important to have your child’s name on their jumper as we move into the warmer weather.   For health and safety reasons children are not permitted to borrow other children's PE kits. All earrings should be removed on PE days prior to coming to school. If for some reason your child has to keep their studs in, these should be very carefully taped over at home.

Thinking Skills

St. Mary’s continue to use De Bono’s Thinking Hats and a variety of Thinking Maps to develop the children’s thinking skills. Over the coming weeks, ask your child which Hats they have been using in school.

SATs

SATs are no longer statuary but we will continue to use them to help with assessing the children as the approach the end of KS1. The children will complete a total of 6 tests: Reading- paper 1 and 2, Numeracy- reasoning and arithmetic, grammar, punctuation (GPV) and spelling. These tests will then be used alongside teacher assessment to determine the children’s attainment levels as they end their KS1 journey. These will be given during the last half term for the final assessment period. 
Thank you for the continued support,

Miss Sheehan
Numeracy

In Numeracy we will be focusing on statistics, measurement and position and direction before revisiting; place value, addition and subtraction, multiplication, division and fractions
.   

Literacy

In Literacy our texts will be The Barnabus Project, The Koala Who Could and The Magic Paintbrush. Children will complete a range of literacy activities and big writing tasks linked to these texts.
Science

This term we will be learning about ‘Living Things and their Habitats’ and ‘Inventors’. Within the sessions, the children will be able to develop scientific enquiry through investigations in order to achieve science ninja badges. 

R.E.

Branh 5: To the Ends of the Earth. 

As pupils revisit the accounts of Ascension and Pentecost, the focus of learning is on how people are changed by the Holy Spirit. Pupils will explore how people are changed by the Holy Spirit, through the examples of the apostles, St Paul, and other saints
Branch 6: Dialogue and Encounter

In the dialogue dimension of this branch, pupils will look at how Christians work together to support their local community, for example, food bank initiatives or care for refugees. To develop an understanding of this in a concrete way, pupils will explore a Christian charity that works across national boundaries.
In the encounter part of this branch, pupils will learn more about Judaism as part of the religious education curriculum.
ICT

This term In ICT we will be looking at ‘Coding.’ Children will learn how to input algorithms to set instructions using expresso. 

History:

In History we will be learning about the First Flight.
Geography:

In Geography we will be learning about Australia. 

Art:

In Art we will be learning different art skills. The children will be sketching, painting, using pastels and drawing from observation. Our topic this half term is ‘Portraits’.  
D&T

Cooking and nutrition: A balanced diet 

PSHE/RSE: Following TenTen Life to the Full.

Module 3: Created to Live in Community
MUSIC: Following Sing Up scheme of work.
P.E.

Mondays- Outdoor lesson
Fridays- Indoor dance/Gymnastics session
For a more detailed breakdown of each subject, please visit our class webpage. 

